
December 10, 1998 ESRD Medicare Bulletin E-39

TO: All Medicare ESRD Providers

FROM: Medicare Provider Education

SUBJECT: Extension of the Limitation on Payment for Services to Individuals Entitled to
Benefits on the Basis of End Stage Renal Disease (ESRD) Who Are Covered by
Group Health Plans (GHP)

ATTENTION MEDICARE BUSINESS OFFICE: Please distribute to all appropriate health care
facility personnel.

Prior to enactment to the Balanced Budget Act (BBA) of 1997, Medicare benefits were
secondary to benefits payable under a GHP in the case of individuals entitled to benefits on the basis
of ESRD during an 18-month coordination period.  The coordination period begins with the first month
the individual is eligible for Medicare, whether or not the individual is actually entitled or enrolled.
Medicare is secondary during this period even though the employer policy or plan contains a
provision stating that its benefits are secondary to Medicare, or otherwise excludes or limits its
payments to Medicare beneficiaries.

Under this provision, the GHP must be billed first for services provided to a Medicare ESRD
beneficiary.  If the GHP does not pay for covered services in full, Medicare may pay secondary
benefits in accordance with current billing instructions.  This provision applies to all Medicare
covered items and services (not just treatment of ESRD) furnished to beneficiaries who are in the
coordination period.

Section 4631(b) of the BBA of 1997 permanently extends the coordination period to 30 months
for any individual whose coordination period began on or after March 1, 1996.  Therefore, individuals
who have not completed an 18-month coordination period by July 31, 1997, will have a 30 month
coordination period under the new law.  The Common Working File (CWF) will deny claims for
primary payment that are submitted for applicable individuals during the 30-month coordination
period.  This provision does not apply to individuals who would reach the 18-month point on or
before July 31, 1997.  These individuals would continue to have an 18-month coordination period.

Questions regarding this Bulletin may be addressed to the Medicare Part A Customer Service
Department at (904) 355-8899.
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